Date & Time:		September 12, 2022				7:00PM

Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building

Present:		Supervisor, Ronald Smith, Councilmen; John Lysyczyn, William Glosick, Hal Bailey; Attorney, Jeffrey Squires

Also Present:		Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard; Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins; Code Officer, James Northup, Deputy Town Clerk, Trevor Parke.  List of public attached

Absent:		Councilman, Roger Knowles

Supervisor Smith opened the Regular Meeting of the Bath Town Board with the pledge of allegiance to the flag at 7:00PM.

Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Glosick to approve the Board Meeting Minutes for August 8, 2022 and September 8, 2022.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye 

New Business:
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to accept the Supervisor’s Report for August 2022.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk92873951]Resolution #22-84
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Glosick to transfer funds from A2590 Landfill Fees to A1410.4 Town Clerk Contractual in the amount of $199.50. 
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

Resolution #22-85
Motion made by Councilman Glosick, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to approve the updated Town of Bath’s policy against Discrimination and Harassment.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

Resolution #22-86
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Glosick to remove Courtney Divens as an agent for the Town for the Receiver of Taxes bank account and add Ronald Smith to the Receiver of Taxes bank account.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

Dan Compitello, a representative from Delaware Solar, presented a proposed solar project to be located on Scudder Road.  The 2MG watt project will be on 17 acres, have tracking panels and should power 800 homes.  Mr. Compitello requested the Board refer the project to Steuben County Planning for their review.
[bookmark: _Hlk113973070]Resolution #22-87
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to refer the proposed Delaware Solar project to be located on Scudder Road to Steuben County Planning for review.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

Department Reports:

Planning Board – Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins gave the Planning Board’s report.

Code Enforcement – Councilman Lysyczyn gave the Code Officer’s report.  A letter of resignation was received from Ronald Dyer, part-time Code Officer.

Highway – Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard gave the Highway’s report and shared service report.  Supervisor Smith scheduled a meeting with Highway Superintendent and Assistant Highway Superintendent Wednesday at 10:00am to work on a Five-Year Plan for roads.

Dog Control – Councilman Bailey gave the Dog Control Officer’s report.

Attorney – Town Attorney, Jeffrey Squires received three Decommissioning Agreements from Norbut Solar Farm for the project on the Weaver Farm.

Resolution #22-88
Motion made by Councilman Glosick, seconded by Councilman Bailey to approve and authorize the Town Supervisor to sign the Decommission Agreements from Norbut Solar.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

Village of Bath – Bath Fire Chief, Matt Glashouser proposed a purchase of a new rescue truck for the Bath Volunteer Fire Department.  The truck in use now is twenty plus years old and in constant need of repairs.  He has obtained some unofficial quotes that he can give the Town Board for an idea of the cost.
Karen Causer reported that the key fob entry system has been installed in the building.  Anyone in need of a key fob is to see Brad Hill.

Village of Savona – Mary Finch reported that the Summer Reading Program was well attended.  A senior coffee hour is being held at the library every other week at 10:00am.  A Poker Run, gun raffle and chicken BBQ will be held September 24th. 

Department Reports:

William Glosick asked if results were received from the speed study on Chamberlain Road.  Kelly Fitzpatrick received notice from the sheriff’s office that more enforcement was needed in that area.

John Lysyczyn reported Momentum is doing some clearing out at the Industrial Park.  Amazon is working on the parking lot, installing piers for a canopy and working inside the building.  The turning lane on State Route 54 is almost completed.  Fingerlakes is still working on the building but do not have the redesign for the sewer system.  The Phillips building is mostly demolished.

Hal Bailey reported that the renovation of the Savona Village Hall is ongoing.  A barber shop is opening on Main Street in a renovated garage.  The Savona library will hold story hour on the 22nd.  The Savona Volunteer Fire Department currently has thirty five volunteer members.  The Village of Savona is still having a scrap drive.

Roger Knowles – Supervisor Smith reported the Kanona Fire Department dinners have been well attended.

 Resolution #22-89
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Glosick to pay all audited claims against the Town of Bath as follows was 
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye
[bookmark: _Hlk108602164]September 2022
Fund			Claim #		Abstract		Amount
A			205-224		13			$  36,605.50
B			66-73			9			$       603.38
DA			152-174		9			$  25,627.03
DB			139-148			9			$  24,006.00
SL-1			17-18				9			$       331.64
Grand Total									$  87,173.55

Public Comments:

Michael Hough asked if the board received the petition for referendum.  Attorney Squires informed him they did but it was not the form made available at the Town Clerk’s office and was not witnessed or verified.

David Carson asked if Attorney Squires meant it was improper and invalid.  Attorney Squires replied yes, it was not in proper form.  Mr. Carson asked if there were ways to correct and resubmit the petition.  Attorney Squires informed him that he was given the law and the thirty-day window has passed.

Kelly Fitzpatrick reported that the County needs DOT permit to cut curb for the parking lot which will be located were Steuben Bowl used to be.  There are plans for the expansion of the Civil Service Training Center building.  There are also plans to renovate the Public Works buildings.
The redistricting maps are complete and they combine Bath and Bradford.

David Carson asked if there will be a permissive referendum after grants are granted and requested a promise from the Board that there will be a vote.

Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Glosick that when the Town has final cost for the sewer project people authorized and eligible to vote in the sewer district will have an opportunity to vote.
 Failed:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Nay
		Supervisor, Smith			Nay

Mr. Szabo asked who to contact to help clean out the drain pipe at Salubria Lake that is full of debris.  

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to adjourn the meeting of the Bath Town Board at 8:33pm.  Passed unanimously

Respectfully submitted,

Rhonda Tobias 
Bath Town Clerk 

 






